ITEM NO.
THE NEWHALL LAND AND FARMING COMPANY 6.1

(A CALIFORNIA LIMITED PARTNERSHIP),

a California limited partnership
September 27, 2023

Via Email (ajacobs@scvwa.org)

April Jacobs

Board Secretary

Santa Clarita Valley Water Agency
27234 Bouquet Canyon Road
Santa Clarita, CA 91350-2173

Re:  October 3, 2023 Santa Clarita Valley Water Agency Board of Directors
Meeting — Public Comment Regarding Item No. # 6.1
Proposed Valencia Service Area Retail Capacity Fee

The Newhall Land and Farming Company (A California Limited Partnership), a
California limited partnership (“NLF”) has received and reviewed the revised Valencia Service
Area Retail Water Capacity Fee Study dated August 29, 2023 (the “Revised Study”) prepared
for the Santa Clarita Valley Water Agency (the “Agency™).

In light of the new policy set forth in the Revised Study reflecting the exclusion of
contributed capital, NLF has no further comments regarding the Staff’s recommendation for the
Valencia Service Area Retail Water Capacity Fee and thanks the Agency’s Staff for their work
on this matter.

Sincerely,

THE NEWHALL LAND AND FARMING COMPANY (A
CALIFORNIA LIMITED PARTNERSHIP),
a California limited partnership

By: NWHL GP LLC, a Delaware limited liability company, its
General Partner
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Name: Donald L. Kimball
Title: Vice President & Assistant Secretary
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